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SPRING TERM 1 - WEEK 3 

This week has definitely been sunnier and a great deal drier than last week and it was nice to see 
Beech class make the most of the finer weather to conduct their very own plant survey in the      

sunshine. 

 

On Monday the children learned about Martin Luther King in assembly and I was really impressed 
with the children's understanding and appreciation of diversity issues. Some were even able to 

share their knowledge of Rosa Parks and her role in the American civil rights movement! 

 

Finally, we have had a couple of instances recently where we have had difficulty contacting       
parents and carers on their mobile phones. If you have recently changed your mobile number 

please let Mrs Grubb know so that she can update our school records. 

 

I look forward to seeing another great week of learning in school next week.  

Happy Friday,  

Mr Gynn 

Emergency School Closure 

With the recent cold snap that we’ve had, we would like to clarify the school’s    

emergency closure procedure. 
 

In the event of snow or extremely bad weather, we will post on Class Dojo any      

closure news. It will also be posted on our website and announced on Radio        

Cornwall/Pirate FM. 
 

If we take the decision to close the school during the school day, you do not need to 

contact us before collecting your child as this would overload 

the telephone line. Please rest assured we will NOT close the 

school until all children have been collected. 

Many thanks 

Mr Gynn 

mailto:head@luxulyansch.org
https://www.wired.co.uk/article/how-to-forecast-snow


 

 

 

Beech Class continued to learn about plants by conducting a survey.  We 

went outside in the beautiful sunshine on a Wild Plant Hunt. 



 

 

NETBALL AFTERSCHOOL CLUB TUESDAY 28TH JANUARY 2020 

Netball Club on the date above is cancelled due to the fixture against Bugle School. 

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK—17.01.2020 to 23.01.2020   

Well Done to winners Oak Class again this week with an extraordinary 98.8% attendance! 

THE NATIONAL CHILD MEASUREMENT  PROGRAMME—RECEPTION AND YEAR 6  

A nurse from the School Nurse Team is visiting the school on 

Tuesday 11th February as part of The National Child       

Measurement Programme.  

She will weigh and measure our Reception and Year 6        

children. She will ensure that the results are private and will 

contact you shortly afterwards with the information.  

If you would rather your child not take part please can you 

inform Mrs Grubb in the school office. Many thanks.  

 DIARY DATES 
28th January Football/Netball team AWAY to Bugle School (weather permitting) 

29th January Ash Class—Vision Screening NHS 

30th January  Cross Country Par Running Track 

11th February Ash Class and Year 6 Weights and Measure School Nurse Team 

11th February Football/Netball team HOME to Treverbyn Academy (weather permitting) 

13th February  Cross Country Par Running Track 

17th—21st February HALF TERM 

25th—27th March Year 5 River Dart Residential visit 

5th—7th May Sycamore Class Delaware Residential visit 

8th May Bank Holiday 

11th—15th May Year 6 SATS 

18th—22nd May Year 6 Isles of Scilly Residential visit 

 

ART CLUB 

This is our first art club 
work completing Mark 
Making using pencil 
and oil pastels. All the 
children showed great 
enthusiasm and we 
look forward to their 
art work in the coming 

weeks. 


